

Wombwell Park Street Primary School

Park Street, Wombwell, Barnsley. S73 0HS
Tel: 01226 752029
Email: parkstreet@ecmtrust.co.uk - Website: www.wombwellparkstreet.co.uk

Executive Headteacher: Mrs G Foster-Wilson Headteacher: Mrs C Lawson Deputy Headteacher: Mrs L Longden

Dear Parent / Carer,

I hope you are all well.

Following a rather wet and muddy pick up time today for Years 1 - 6, we have had to reassess our risk assessment. We were up to our ears on the school field in mud!

As a result we are now putting the following arrangements in place to help support with health and safety as well as social distancing:

- We politely request that where possible <u>ALL ADULTS</u> dropping off and picking up their children wear a face mask / shield to help protect others (children do not need a face mask).
- Please continue to walk up the right hand side of the drive and then back down on the right hand side too.

PARENTS OF CHILDREN IN TEAM CH (Year 1) to Team LL (Year 6):

- When you get to the top of the drive, please walk down the right hand side of the top path on to the playground.
- Please continue to queue in 'snakes' socially distanced at your child's external classroom door.
- When leaving the playground, instead of walking down the steps on to the field, we ask that now you walk back down the top path on the right hand side.
- The path is over 2m wide but where possible please make sure you walk in single file to allow for optimum social distancing.
- SLT will of course be on site to direct adults and children and staff in classes will discuss the importance of social distancing and walking in single file.
- As you can see below, new paint signs have been painted on the floor. (Here's hoping that they are still there in the morning with all of this rain!)

Please see some pictures below to help support your understanding of these key messages:







PLEASE NOTE THAT THERE ARE NO CHANGES TO ARRANGEMENTS FOR PARENTS AND CHILDREN IN:

TEAM CM (Nursery – Miss McGinnes) TEAM WP (Reception – Mrs Watson/Mrs Petitt) TEAM CC (Reception / Year 1 – Miss Clementson).

A few reminders to note:

- Please avoid congregating on school site.
- Please try to limit the amount of people on school site by ensuring only one adult per child / family at drop off / pick up times.
- Please encourage your children to stand with you when waiting in 'snakes' to limit the extent to which bubbles can mix.
- Dogs are NOT allowed on school grounds for health and safety reasons.
- Please do NOT use the bottom of the school drive to turn cars around or wait for families walking down the drive.
- If you are waiting at the bottom of the drive for children then please ensure all adults stand to one specific side of the drive to allow for social distancing for those walking down.
- Please avoid arriving too early before drop off and pick up times.
- Please remember also that there is a flexible drop off for Reception Y6 children and you can come at any point during these longer, extended times allowing for greater social distancing:

DROP OFF – 8.30-8.50am PICK UP – 3.05-3.25pm

Many, many thanks for your continued support in keeping us all as safe as we possibly can be. It is greatly appreciated.

Kind regards,

Mrs C Lawson and the Park Street Team

